
News from Fulbourn Forum 

for community action 

Sent 13 July 2022 
 

Dear All, 
 

HGV Traffic Survey 
 

The Great Wilbraham Transport Working Group (TWG) is working towards 

assembling information that might help to reduce the impact of Heavy Goods 
Vehicles travelling through their village. Much of this traffic, of course, finds its 

way through Fulbourn as well, particularly along Station Road, Church Lane, 
Manor Walk, Home End, and Balsham Road, as well as sometimes along School 

Lane and beyond. The TWG undertook a traffic survey in September 2021, 
over a 5-day period, and they now plan to undertake a further 5-day survey 

during the week commencing Monday 18 July 2022.  
 

They are now looking for additional volunteers to help with the survey. 
Although the primary concern of the TWG is the impact of traffic on Great 

Wilbraham, their survey will also identify HGVs that journey on to Fulbourn via 
Station Road. It is anticipated that, in due course, it might be possible to 

conduct similar surveys in Fulbourn to more fully understand from where HGV 
traffic is being generated, and its movement through the village. 

 

If you are interested in helping with the current planned survey please open 
the attachment which includes details of how you might get involved. 

 
Best wishes, 

 
David Cottee 

Secretary, Fulbourn Forum  
01223 880616 
 


